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 Prayer for the 2019-20 School Year  St. Mark Mantra 

http://www.stmcs.net/


 Lord, help us to come together as a 
community 

to support one another, encourage one 
another 

and show each other kindness. Amen.   
 

Every day we treat others as we would 
treat Jesus Christ, with all our heart, mind 

and soul.  
 

 

 

FRIDAY MESSAGE FROM ADMINISTRATION 

  

 

 

 

  

  

Our God is an awesome God and we miss singing this with our students! 

Please enjoy this uplifting music video with your family. 
 

 

 

LET US KNOW IF YOU ARE HAVING ISSUES WITH DISTANCE LEARNING 

  

 

https://em-ui.constantcontact.com/em-ui/em/frame/previewtest/05478d1b-d908-4adc-8fe5-c4358e5a3461?previewTestJSVersion=0.1.226&previewTestJSHash=bdac8b0d43f4bbfe8cb5
https://em-ui.constantcontact.com/em-ui/em/frame/previewtest/05478d1b-d908-4adc-8fe5-c4358e5a3461?previewTestJSVersion=0.1.226&previewTestJSHash=bdac8b0d43f4bbfe8cb5
https://vimeo.com/401044430
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gygRtVkq5iM&feature=youtu.be


The St. Mark Catholic School building is closed through at least 
May 1. Distance learning is in effect. Please continue to check the 
"Lesson Plans" tab in FACTS Family Portal for student 
assignments. The grades from these lessons are entered into the 
grade book 
 
Parents: If you are having any issues accessing the distance 
learning lessons or any technical difficulties, please notify the teacher immediately.  We do not 
want students receiving "zeros" because teachers are unaware of these issues. Thank you for 
your continued feedback and support. 
 
In addition, we are required by the Texas Education Agency (TEA) to take attendance during 
distance learning. As long as your child is turning in his/her assignments by the posted due 
dates, he/she will be counted present for each school day that week. Should your child become 
ill and unable to meet assignment due dates, please contact the school nurse 
(caroline.townsend@stmcs.net). 

 

 

 

 

 

REMINDERS 

  

Today, Friday, April 3: 
-School Building Closed; Distance Learning in Effect 
(details above) 
 
-New Student Application Paperwork & Registration 
Fees Due 
 
Monday, April 6: 
-St. Mark "Virtual" Spirit Day! Details below. 
 
Thursday, April 9: 
-NO SCHOOL: Holy Thursday (unused bad weather 
day) 
 
Friday, April 10: 
-NO SCHOOL: Good Friday 
 
Sunday, April 12: 
-Easter Sunday 
 
Monday, April 13: 
-NO SCHOOL: Easter Monday (unused bad weather 
day) 

 

 

 

 A National School of 
Excellence 

 

 Named 1 of the top 3 
Catholic schools in the nation for 

technology integration 

FAITH IN ACTION 

  

 

Cheerfulness 

https://logins2.renweb.com/logins/ParentsWeb-Login.aspx
mailto:caroline.townsend@stmcs.net
https://em-ui.constantcontact.com/em-ui/em/frame/previewtest/05478d1b-d908-4adc-8fe5-c4358e5a3461?previewTestJSVersion=0.1.226&previewTestJSHash=bdac8b0d43f4bbfe8cb5
https://em-ui.constantcontact.com/em-ui/em/frame/previewtest/05478d1b-d908-4adc-8fe5-c4358e5a3461?previewTestJSVersion=0.1.226&previewTestJSHash=bdac8b0d43f4bbfe8cb5


SACRAMENT & MASS UPDATES FROM 
FATHER MARCO 

  

We received the following 
information from Father Marco this 
week regarding Confirmation, First 
Communion, and daily and Easter 
masses. 
 
Regarding the sacraments in 
general: "The only direction we have 

received from the diocese is that they are to be 
postponed until further notice. We are making 
decisions, at times day-to-day. Most things are up in 
the air, so we will let parents know as soon as we know 
more. In the meantime, we encourage students to keep 
praying and studying their faith formation lessons. 
Once we are able to provide firm dates, we will do so." 
 
Confirmation: "Confirmations (since they were 
scheduled for April), will be postponed until there is a 
greater certainty that it is safe to congregate again in 
groups." 
 
First Communion: "Regarding First Holy Communions 
scheduled for May, that is yet unclear, as the current 
guidelines only apply until April 30. However, even if 
the guidelines were lifted, I doubt we would go 
immediately into the previous normal working order. I 
imagine there will be a post-crisis transition back to 
regular things, which will likely mean no group 
gatherings still." 
 
Daily & Easter Masses: "We are doing the best we can 
to provide a live-stream option for our parish. The 
parish now has a YouTube channel. We also have 
a parish Facebook page and that is often where things 
appear live, and then afterwards are uploaded to 
YouTube. We are looking at other options as well." 
 
Please refer to the Additional Decree by Bishop 
Edward Burns and Holy Week Guidelines for 
complete information. 

 

 

 

 

WATCH D.O.G.S. 

  

 

Calling all "Dads of Great 
Students!" Click here to learn 
more about our Watch D.O.G.S. 
volunteer program for Dads, 
grandpas, uncles, etc., and to 
reserve your spot during the month 
of May. Sign-ups are due April 15. 
Half days and full days are available. 
Please remember, you must be Safe 
Environment trained to serve. 

EXTENDED EASTER 
BREAK 

  

We have not used our 
bad weather days, 
therefore Thursday, 
April 9 and Monday, 
April 13 will be school 

holidays. Enjoy your long Easter 
Break! 

 

 

 

 

DIVINE MERCY 
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PALM SUNDAY 

  

During this time 
of the Shelter in 
Place order and to 
do all we can to 
stop the spread of 
the coronavirus, 
Bishop Edward 
Burns and 

Auxiliary Bishop Greg Kelly will concelebrate Mass from 
the Cathedral Shrine of the Virgin of Guadalupe 
on Sunday, April 5 at 11:00 AM on KDFW FOX 4. It will 
also be broadcast at 12:00 PM on KDFI Channel 27. 
 
Livestreams available: 
facebook.com/dallascath 
youtube.com/dallascath 
www.cathdal.org 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

The church has placed an image of 
the Divine Mercy of our Lord inside 
the front window. Our entire 
community is invited to do the same. 
The image represents the Lord, the 
Lamb sacrificed for us, from whose 
Heart flows Blood and Water, the 
streams of God’s mercy upon the 
whole world. The Lord said, “By 
means of this image I shall be 
granting many graces to souls; so, 
let every soul have access to it.” May 
He bless and protect us as we seek 
His comfort and peace. 

HIGH SCHOOL 
OPPORTUNITIES 

  

 
Bishop Lynch Summer 
Camps 

 

 

 

 

 
Jesuit Dallas Summer 
Camps 

 

 

 

 

 
John Paul II Summer 
Camps 
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IMPORTANT INFORMATION FROM THE 
BUSINESS OFFICE 

  

Financial Aid: The Diocese of Dallas has extended the 
deadline for this round of financial aid until April 8. We 
will continue to accept and review applications after 
that date as well. Please visit the school website for 
complete information. 
 
Please note that, effective immediately, the school will 
cover the $35 financial aid application fee for the next 
few months.  
 
Required documents: 
-2018 tax return & 2019 W2 
-OR 2019 tax return 
 
If you think you may have a need for financial aid next 
year, we strongly encourage you to apply for it now. 
 
FACTS Tuition Payments: We need all families to read 
their emails from FACTS about upcoming transactions 
and to email Annette Vela if adjustments are needed. 
Please pay special attention to payment dates, and 
remember that there is a cut-off period of 2 business 
days. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Annette 
Vela. 

VIRTUAL SPIRIT DAY! 

  

Show your school pride by wearing any 
St. Mark shirt on Monday, April 6! Send 
photos to Debbie Reed so we can share 
on social media. 

 

 

 

 

 
Ursuline Dallas 
Summer Camps 

 

 

 

 

SEEN & HEARD 
AROUND ST. MARK 

  

 A few scenes from this week. 
To learn the stories behind these 

photos, visit 
our Facebook, Twitter and Instagra

m pages!  

6th Grade Google Hangout: 

 

At-Home Science Experiment: 

 

PK3 Visual Show & Share: 
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CANCELED/POSTPONED EVENTS & COVID 19 
UPDATES 

  

As of this date, all 
school-related activities 
and events through 
May 1 have been 
canceled or postponed. 
Please continue to 
check the 

school's COVID 19 web page. It is updated regularly 
with cancelations and postponements, as well as 
pertinent communications and useful resources. 

 

 

 

 

8TH GRADE HIGH SCHOOL ACCEPTANCES & 
SCHOLARSHIPS 

  

Attention 8th grade parents: As your students are 
hearing from high schools regarding admission and 
scholarships, St. Mark will be updating student 
application records and tracking scholarships received 
by the Class of 2020. 
 
Please send an email to debbie.reed@stmcs.net by 
April 12 and include the following information: 
 
*High school(s) where your child has been accepted (if 
more than one, please list them all) 
 
*High school your child has chosen to attend 
 
*Scholarship(s) your child has been offered at each 
high school and the amount(s), if applicable. Please do 
not include any financial aid packages offered. 
 
*If attending a public high school, please advise St. 
Mark of any special programs your child has qualified 
for (i.e. Honors, Health/Sciences Academy, IB program, 
etc.). 
 

 

4th Grade "Stone Fox" Project: 

 

Middle School Prayer Partner 
Notes: 

 

PK4 Letter G: 
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We appreciate your efforts in helping us collect this 
information. 

REFERRAL REWARDS 

  

Do you know someone interested in 
a St. Mark education for their 
Preschool-8th grade child? 
 
Invite them to pre-register for a 
school tour. We'll reach out now to 
answer any questions, and put interested families on a 
contact list for tours once the school reopens. If they 
attend, you'll receive a $10 gift certificate to the Lion's 
Den Spirit Store, and if they enroll, you could receive 
a $500 tuition credit! 

 

 

 

 

ST. MARK SUMMER PROGRAM 

  

Join Kidventure for Summer 
Camp! * 

 
We continue to pray for an end to the 
coronavirus. Should we be blessed 

enough to return to our normal routines in the 
coming months, we anticipate that parents may 
need an extra hand as they begin the rebuilding 
process. We hope that offering the Kidventure 
program can go a long way towards helping ease the 
burden on parents over the summer. 
 
Kidventure continues to actively monitor the 
coronavirus situation in conjunction with local and 
federal health authorities. As always, the safety of 
campers, staff, and families remains the top priority. 
Kidventure will act out of an abundance of caution to 
protect everyone’s health and well being. A web page 
has been set up with updates, key messages, frequently 
asked questions, and other important 
resources: https://kidventure.com/coronavirus-
health-alerts/. Should you have specific questions 

 

 

 

 

 

Cooking Skills: 

 

4th Grade Online Tutoring: 
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about COVID-19 and Kidventure, please contact them 
directly. 
 

*Registration is now available for Summer 2020. 
*Families may pick and choose camp weeks. 

*Hours are Monday - Friday, 9:00 AM - 3:30 PM. 
*Pre & post camp options are available (7:00AM - 

6:00PM). 
 
KIDVENTURE: Camp St. Mark (St. Mark Campus) 
Ages 3 years–rising 5th grade, June 1-July 31, 2020, 
$240 per week 
 
LEADS TEEN SUMMER CAMP: Camp Frisco (Frisco 
Athletic Center) 
Rising 6th-9th grade, June 1-August 7, 2020, $275 per 
week 
 
For more, check out the Kidventure digital 
brochure, visit www.kidventure.com/dallas-summer-
camp, or call (214) 303-9789. 

NEWS FROM ATHLETICS 

  

 

The Dallas Parochial League has announced that all 
spring sports (golf, tennis, baseball, softball, track) have 
been canceled for the remainder of the semester 
including all practices and games. This is disappointing 
for all of us, especially our student-athletes, but 
necessary given the concern about the potential spread 
of COVID 19. Refunds will be issued to anyone who has 
paid for a spring sport. If you have any questions, 
please feel free to contact Marlene Ehring 
at marlene.ehring@stmcs.net. In the meantime, we 
hope our students will continue to engage in physical 
fitness activities, enjoy the great outdoors, and 
together, we can all look forward to the 2020-21 sports 
seasons.  

  

 

 

PK3 Prayer: 

 

Rainy Day Classwork: 

 

Shop Class: 
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The Lion's Den 
Spirit Store is 
closed until 
further notice. 

 

 

 

 

HOME & SCHOOL ASSOCIATION 

  

Helping Hands Committee 
 
If you know any St. Mark families in 
need of help due to a birth, sickness, 
death, or any life event, please 

contact the Helping Hands Committee. 

 

 

 

 

ST. MARK IN THE NEWS 

  

 
The Texas Catholic featured a 
video on social media about our 
school supply pick-up on March 
25. Check it out here. 

 

 

 

 

SHARE YOUR PHOTOS WITH US 

  

We'd love to hear about the fun and 
unique activities your families are 
engaged in during this time. Did 
your child create an amazing piece 
of artwork or engage in an 
interesting STEM project? Did your 

family make a meal together, or find something 
unusual on a nature walk? Send your photos to Debbie 
Reed and we'll post them. It'll be a fun way to keep in 
touch and to share activity ideas with the community! 
Check them out below and on our Facebook page. 
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* This activity is organized and operated by a third party and is not sponsored by, endorsed by, or affiliated with St. Mark 

Catholic School or Church in any way. Participation in the activity is completely voluntary, and information regarding the 
activity is provided only as a convenience to parents. Parents should conduct their own research regarding any activity 
before allowing students to participate. Neither St. Mark Catholic School or Church receive any consideration or 
compensation as a result of student or parent participation in this activity.  

 

QUICK LINKS 

  

Calendar 
Lifetime Lions Alumni 

Admissions 
Lunch Menus 

Safe Environment 
Lion's Den Spirit Store 

Work of Heart Nomination 
 

JOIN OUR MAILING LIST 

  

 Follow us and stay connected! 

      

 Like what you see?  
 

"Like," "comment," and "share" 
on your social media! 

 

  

  

 

St. Mark Catholic School | 1201 Alma Drive, Plano, TX 75075 

www.stmcs.net | (972) 578-0610 
 

 Copyright © 2020. All Rights Reserved.  
    

  

St. Mark Catholic School | 1201 Alma Drive, Plano, TX 75075 

Unsubscribe {recipient's email} 

Update Profile | About Constant Contact 

Sent by debbie.reed@stmcs.net in collaboration with 
 

 

Try email marketing for free today!  

 

 

 

 

https://em-ui.constantcontact.com/em-ui/em/frame/previewtest/05478d1b-d908-4adc-8fe5-c4358e5a3461?previewTestJSVersion=0.1.226&previewTestJSHash=bdac8b0d43f4bbfe8cb5
http://stmcs.net/
https://www.stmcs.net/lifetime-lions-registration
https://www.stmcs.net/admissions-new-students
http://www.stmcs.net/lunch-
https://www.stmcs.net/safe-environment-training
https://www.stmcs.net/spirit-gear
https://www.catholicfoundation.com/Grant-Information/Scholarships-Special-Grant-Programs#78359-work-of-heart
https://ui.constantcontact.com/d.jsp?m=1117796648737&p=oi
https://www.facebook.com/St-Mark-Catholic-School-Plano-TX-399194566819857
https://twitter.com/@stmarkcatholic
https://www.instagram.com/stmarkcatholic/
http://www.stmcs.net/
https://em-ui.constantcontact.com/em-ui/em/frame/previewtest/05478d1b-d908-4adc-8fe5-c4358e5a3461?previewTestJSVersion=0.1.226&previewTestJSHash=bdac8b0d43f4bbfe8cb5
https://em-ui.constantcontact.com/em-ui/em/frame/previewtest/05478d1b-d908-4adc-8fe5-c4358e5a3461?previewTestJSVersion=0.1.226&previewTestJSHash=bdac8b0d43f4bbfe8cb5
http://www.constantcontact.com/legal/about-constant-contact
mailto:debbie.reed@stmcs.net
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF19_3GE
https://www.facebook.com/St-Mark-Catholic-School-Plano-TX-399194566819857
https://twitter.com/@stmarkcatholic
https://www.instagram.com/stmarkcatholic/
http://www.constantcontact.com/index.jsp?cc=nge&rmc=VF19_3GE

